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Dear Bhaio and Baheno (Brothers and Sisters) 

 

Namaste! Welcome to our Shishukunj International Setu. We are delighted to 

introduce our February 2018 edition of Shishukunj e-newsletter.  

 

Second of February is a very special day for our Shishukunj family. It is a 
day when we remember our beloved brothers ï L to R: Shree Devchandbhai, 
Shree Indubhai and Shree Vallabhbhai; and many more who have served or 
been part of Shishukunj over the years.  
 
So wherever you are, please take a few moments on 2nd of February or after, 
to remember these Shishukunj souls with a prayer and a thought. Let us be 
inspired to carry forward their work and mission for our coming generations. 
 
We have a few news and thoughts to share ï so hope you all enjoy and be-
come enthused by reading of Shishukunj activities and stories making a dif-
ference around the world in this issue of Setu. 

February Setu includesé.. 
 

¶ Editorial Page  

¶ Shishukunj Salutesï  

Muktaben and Nakulbhai 

Bhavsar 

¶ Updates from Shishukunj 

and Affiliated/Supported 

Centres  

¶ Shishukunj International 

Sammelan, Dec. 2018 

Children Learn What They Live 
 

If children live withé 
 criticism, they learn to condemn. 
  hostility, they learn to fight. 
   ridicule, they learn to be shy. 
 
shame, they learn to feel guilty. 
 tolerance, they learn to be patient. 
  encouragement, they learn confidence. 
   praise, they learn to appreciate. 
 
fairness, they learn justice. 
 security, they learn to have faith. 
  approval, they learn to like themselves. 
   acceptance and friendship, they learn to find love 

in the world. 
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AR manôs true wealth is the good he does in this worldò 

Personifying this statement are the incredible coupleðMuktaben and Nakulbhai Bhavsar of Gram Swaraj 
Sangh, Nilpar (Kachchh), who have dedicated their life in serving the people in the challenging and deprived 
zone of Rapar-Bhachau in Kachchh, Gujarat. Recently, the couple was awarded ñGandhi Mitra Awardò by the 
Hon. Governor of Gujarat, Shri O. P. Kohli. This award is given every year to people working with Gandhian 
approach in rural areas. 
 
It is difficult to describe in few words, the work done by Muktaben and Nakulbhai for rural development 
through Gram Swaraj Sangh. However, well wishers and supporters describe it as ñan oasis in the vast desertò.  
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Shishukunj Salutes: 

Muktaben and Nakulbhai Bhavsar 

Gram Swaraj Sangh is an organization based on Gandhian 
values and ideologies. Unless a few people completely 
dedicate themselves to accomplish the goals, an organiza-
tion cannot evolve, develop and fulfill its mission. Muk-
taben and Nakulbhai are those two individuals who have 
dedicated their lives to this organization, and have become 
a ñGandhi Mitraò in a true sense. Having studied in nayee 
taleem (Gandhian approach of education) institutions like 
Lok Bharti Sanosara, Lok Shala Khadasali and Gujarat 
Vidyapeeth Ahmedabad, the couple has been associated 
with Gram Swaraj Sangh since 1979.  

Muktaben and Nakulbhai receiving the Gandhi Mitra 
Award from the Governor of Gujarat.  

Muktaben and Nakulbhai have worked extensively in the sectors of social development, education, health, en-
vironment, water harvesting, de-addiction and disaster management throughout the years. They have under-
taken several projects that facilitate the overall development of the deprived and exploited communities of the 
region. Their extensive work for these communities cannot be summarised in a single article. Out of many 
noteworthy contributions, one that is worth mentioning is that of relief work during the earthquake of 2001. 
Right from providing food and shelter to the affected on an immediate basis, to post earthquake relocation and 
reconstruction, many projects were taken up and completed successfully under their leadership. 
 
All the work that has been done by Muktaben, Nakulbhai and their karyakars in the troubled regions of Rapar-
Bhachau in the past four decades have brightened up the lives of so many people even in the remotest areas 
and those living on the last strata of the society.  
 
Muktaben and Nakulbhai are a role model for many, both, as individuals and as a couple. Spiritually, both of 
them have reached at a place where there is no place left for ñselfò or selfish thoughts. Their ñselfò now in-
cludes many individuals, families and societies, for whom their efforts are consistent.  
 
The entire Shishukunj family salutes Muktaben and Nakulbhai Bhavsar for their tireless and consistent 
efforts, for the many lives they have touched, and for doing Sewa in a true sense with love and compassion.  



 

Shishukunj Centres around the World 

AFRICA  

Dar-Es-Salaam: Dipenbhai Patel (E: dipentransit@gmail.com )  
Regular activities are going on at Dar-Es-Salaam Kendra. 

Limuru: Anilbhai (E: anilshah@acmecontainers.com) /Marthaben Ndanu (E: martha.ndanu1@gmail.com) 
Acme Shishukunj Nursery, Limuru is gaining popularity in its neighbouring areas due to its good performance. 
This year, the intake has increased to a record number of 178 children. The Baby Class has 70 students, Nursery 
has 58 students and Pre-Unit has 50 students for the year 2018. Six Teachers, four support staff and one School 
Administrator are devoted to taking care of the children and providing them a good education. The school func-
tions from 7 am to 3 pm and the school provides a nutritious breakfast and lunch to the children as per the daily 
menu.  
School bursaries are being provided to needy children since past five years. Some of the sponsored students 
have now joined University and Tertiary colleges. Under Vocational Training, 30 students are being supported 
for training in dress making, carpentry, electrical installation and motor vehicle repairing.  
 

Mombasa: Karsanbhai Velani/ Ranchhoddbhai Patel (E: karsanvelani@yahoo.com ) 
Kendra activities are going on in Shishukunj Mombasa. The regular activities comprise of dhwaj pranaam, 
prarthana, kawayat, baal geet, baal sabha, etc. On Sundays, Gujarati classes are offered to the baalako of the 
Kendra. The members also get together to celebrate major festivals throughout the year. In the last week of 

August, Ganesh Chaturthi was celebrated at the Hindu Union Temple, where members sang bhajans and 
chanted mantras for Lord Ganesha. Navratri was full of fun and enjoyment as members of Shishukunj Mom-

basa danced to the tunes of garba every evening. A Kite making-activity was organized for the baalako on 
the occasion of Uttarayan, where karyakars taught kite-making to the baalako.  
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Children with their new tiffin boxes Children ready to start the day at school 

Navratri Celebration Kite Making at Kendra 
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Nairobi: (E: kalaniketanshishukunj@gmail.com) 
In the last six months at Kalaniketan Shishukunj, baalako enjoyed playing many new games, treasure hunt and 
many other exciting games and activities including baal sabhas on Sundays. Sharad Poonam was celebrated on 
7th October, 2017 at Vallabh Dev Hall. Everyone enjoyed playing raas garba in traditional Indian costumes. 
Diwali was celebrated at Kalaniketan Shishukunj by making rangolis and decorating aarti thalis. On 2nd De-
cember, 2017, Baal Din was organized with the theme of Glitz and Glamour. Baalako enjoyed playing games, 
followed by a scrumptious dinner of pizza and chips. On 14th January, 2018, Makar Sankranti was celebrated at 
the Kendra. Baalako learnt to make tal laddoos, and later flew kites.  

Bangalore: Soundarya Hanumantappha (E: soundarya.hanumanthappa@gmail.com) 
The baalako at Shishukunj Bangalore were engaged in preparing for the Shibir in the past few months. Balanc-
ing their time between regular academics, examinations and preparations for the Shibir, all of them worked very 
hard to make it a very memorable one. Baalako put in a lot of efforts in clearing the grounds, making costumes 
and props for the plays Ramayana and Shabari, and many other tasks.  
 
The Shibir, that commenced on 25th December, 2017, was also attended by 40 bhaios and benos from London. 
The days during the Shibir started very early and did not finish till late. The baalako enjoyed playing new 
games, learning lathi daav, and singing baal geet and new bhajans. Three Manoranjan programmes were held 
during the five days of Shibir, where baalako performed various dances, songs and skit. The highlights of the 
Manoranjan were the two playsðRamayana and Shabari, in which 50 students participated and excelled in 
their performances. The last day of the Shibir was a Fun Day, and children were offered delicacies like Kenya 
Bhajiya, Bhel Puri, Pani Puri and Pav Bhaji to feast on.  
 
Shishukunj Bangalore also had a reunion of old students on 24th December, 2017. Nearly 100 old students vis-
ited the Ashram and shared their experiences and success stories.  
 
 

ASIA 
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Kite Flying Day at Kalaniketan Shishukunj Baalako making Til Laddoos 

A scene from the play ï Shabari performed by baalako of 
Shishukunj Bangalore 

A group photo from the Reunion at Shishukunj Bangalore 
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Dhrangadhra: (E: admin@shishukunj.net) 

The baalako of Shishukunj Vidyalaya, Dhrangadhra are always energetic and enthusiastic. The school pays atten-
tion not only to academics but also on the overall development of a child. Apart from studies and regular classes, 
baalako are given ample opportunities to reach their full potential and to become a responsible citizen. 

 

In the last term, baalako were involved in many events. Before the state elections in Gujarat, the school organized 
a Voterôs Awareness Rally, making the citizens aware of their voting rights. The school also participated in the  
ñKaruna Abhiyanò project in Dhrangadhra, which is meant to protect and rescue animals and birds during festi-
vals. Various inter-house competitions, personality development and leadership shibir, a workshop on water puri-
fication, health awareness camp, Kabaddi match for girls and Essay Writing Competition were organized in the 
school. Apart from this, baalako participated in Skating Competition of Khel Mahakumbh, the state-level sports 
tournament. 

Girls of Shishukunj Vidyalaya, Dhrangadhra preparing for 
the Skating Competition 

Students being oriented by their teachers before the 
ñVotersô Awareness Rallyò 

Indore: For more details visit www.shishukunj.in 
The Shishukunj International School, Indore was abuzz with activities in the last six months. The Sports and 
Cultural Meet, ñNavaarohan 2017ò, was held on 17th December, 2017. It was an amazing display of the athletic  
skills and sportsman-spirit by the Shishyans. A Graduation Ceremony was organised on 21st January, 2018 to 
bid a fond farewell to the outgoing students of Class - 12. The evening turned nostalgic for the proud parents 
and their wards alike as each studentôs profile was read out, mentioning the various milestones of their school 
life. On 1st December, 2017, over 600 students of Senior School presented an extravaganza of dance and drama 
for the parents in the cultural event, ñAnugoonj 2017ò. Shri Basantilalji Sethia Swimming Competition was 
held on 25th September, 2017 to motivate and acknowledge beginners in swimming. 
 
Apart from athletics and cultural activities, the baalako have also won a lot of accolades in various inter-school 
competitions like Technothon at IIT Guwahati, Techkriti at IIT Kanpur, and International Dance Festival - Ud-
bhava Utsav, at Gwalior. 
 
For more updates about school activities, please click here.  

 

Students pose with the guest at Graduation Ceremony  Ceremonial Parade during Navaarohan 2017 

mailto:admin@shishukunj.net
http://www.shishukunj.in
http://www.shishukunj.in/index.php?page=setu-news-letter
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Mankuva: Bhartiben (E: shishukunjgujarat@gmail.com) 

Indoor-Outdoor activities and celebrations are a part of the routine at Shishukunj Mankuva. In August, baalako 
were taken on a field trip to Vicheshwar Temple and Lake. Baalako enjoyed their outing and had lots of fun 
there. They also had Rakshabandhan and Janmashtami celebrations in same month. Navaratri, Diwali and Christ-
mas Day were also celebrated and it was also a good way for the children to learn about these festivals and their 
importance. Recently they celebrated Kite Making Day. Baalako have decorated their kites with different colors 
and shapes. It was really fun for them. The day-to-day activities also comprise of interesting hands on activities, 
like making shapes, planting seeds in waste bottles for a ñbottle gardenò, making rangolis from beads, etc. based 
on the Montessori method of education. 
 
In the month of December baalako had a chance to meet the members of Sewa 17 team from  Shishukunj Lon-
don. They played many games together like ketla re ketla, Gandhi kahe Aisa and Musical chair. Baalako enjoyed 
the baal geet sung by Sewa 17 team óBaa mane fuggo de de deô.  

Baalako during their picnic at Vicheshwar Lake Learning to make shapes from used ball pens 

Nilpar: Nakulbhai Bhavsar (E: gssnilpar@rediffmail.com ) 
The baalako of Shishukunj Nilpar had a good time in the past term, with a lot of celebrations on the campus 
during all the major festivals. Regular Shishukunj activities like baudhik, arts and craft, reading sessions, music, 
games, baal sabha, etc. are managed by the baalako under the guidance of Nakulbhai.  

Students of Grades 7 and 8 are performing well in their Skill Development Classes. 47 students learnt basics of 
courses in Tailoring, Kitchen Gardening, Computers, Electrical Fittings, Arts and Craft and Cooking in the last 
term. They also underwent a formal assessment in the respective courses, and their performance was appreciat-
ed by the trainers. After the Diwali break, the students of these courses were interchanged and given an oppor-
tunity to pick up the basics of a new skill. This is proving to be very useful as the children are getting an oppor-
tunity to explore new possibilities and interests.  

From 23rd to 26th December, 2017, a team of 14 members from Shishukunj London ñSewa 17ò group stayed at 
Nilpar. They took many informative sessions for the baalako here, and at the same time, both the groups en-
joyed a variety of activities like games, arts and craft, etc. It was a memorable experience for both groups.  

Baalako working in their Kitchen Garden The Sewa 17 group with Shishukunj Nilpar 

mailto:admin@shishukunj.net
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Shishukunj International Foundation (SIF): (E: admin@shishukunj.net) (W: www.shishukunj.net) 

SIF team is associated and works with different supported programmes of Shishukunj. Geetaben was working 
closely with the Shishukunj Day Care and Residential School, Bagasara, making monthly visits to monitor and 
support the day to day functioning of the hostel.  
SIF has been supporting the pre-vocational programme at Dhanvantri School and the Skill Development Pro-
gramme at Gram Swaraj Sangh, Nilpar. Mansiben facilitated curriculum development and monitoring of the 
projects in both the organizations. The Skill Development Classes in the SIF Office Campus are running 
smoothly. Apart from the Computer Classes, SIF also manages the Tailoring Classes and Art & Craft Classes in 
the campus.  
In December 2017, Bhaskarbhai Thanki, Mandaben Thanki and Naranbhai Gorasia from Shishukunj London 
visited different Shishukunj Projects in Gujarat. SIF also facilitated the visits of Shamjibhai Patel, Ashaben and 
Pankajbhai Nathwani from London in SIS Bhuj and other supported projects of Shishukunj. The Sewa 17 team 
from Shishukunj London also visited SIF Office and Shishukunj projects in Bhuj, Bagasara and Nilpar.  

Ashaben & Pankajbhai Nathwani at 
SIS Bhuj 

Tailoring Class in SIF Office Campus 

Shishukunj International School, Bhuj:  Tanujbhai Shah (E: shahtanuj@hotmail.com) Sandhyaben 
Acharya (E: sinchan.shishukunj@gmail.com) 
The last few months at Shishukunj International School, Bhuj were filled with many social and adventurous ac-
tivities for the baalako. In September, baalako visited a pastoralist community with the help of a local organisa-
tion to understand their lifestyle. The Eco Buddy Club of the school also installed a compost pit for recycling 
kitchen waste. On 7th October, the school had a Raas Utsavðtraditional garba event, with a live band of baalako 
performing. The school also published the first edition of SIS newsletter which has been written by the baalako 
for the baalako. Click Here  to see the latest edition!  
 
On 14th November, Childrenôs Day was celebrated by visiting the Sanatorium Govt. Primary School, where 
baalako of SIS got an opportunity to spend a day with the baalako of Sanatorium School, exploring the possibili-
ties of learning with child to child approach in future.  
 
The school organized a workshop on ñAdolescenceò for the baalako, and workshops on ñGender Sensitivity and 
Awarenessò for the teachers and baalako. A two-day workshop was conducted by Bhaskarbhai Thanki from 
Shishukunj London, where teachers from SIS and many other schools gained insights into child psychology and 
learning styles.   
 
  
  

Baalako of SIS Bhuj and Sanatorium School playing 
Kho-Kho 

Teachersô group with Bhaskarbhai and Mandaben 
Thanki at the end of the two-day workshop 
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On 21 December, the Sewa 17 team from Shishukunj London spent a day with the baalako. The day was filled 
with fun activities and ended with a nice trek and picnic with the team at a farmhouse. 
 
Atishbhai Shah, a young karyakar from Shishukunj London, has been volunteering at SIS Bhuj for the last six 
months. He is supporting the school in a variety of ways including teaching the baalako Shishukunj ethos, val-
ues and processes, kawayat, English, games and drafting and editing the SIS newsletter. 
 
Kilkaar 12, the annual event of SIS Bhuj, held on 28th January 2018, was a huge success. Through Kilkaar 12, 

the school tried to inculcate the values (humility and compassion) and processes (silence and introspection) 

deeper into the children, teachers and the parents using Sciences and Arts of various kinds, which involved im-

mersion of everyone with the projects of childrenôs choice and inclinations. This initiative is not going to be 

limited to a one-day event, but, through reflections, will be incorporated by the teachers in their daily interac-

tions/subjects.  
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School Development: (E: admin@shishukunj.net ) 

In the second phase of construction, since last August, a tremendous progress has taken place. The clusters of 
further four classrooms are now nearly complete. The main structure for multipurpose hall, kitchen & Dining 
hall is now 60% complete. Foundations for the Admin Hall and works to the landscaping have also started.  

 
 

Baalako ready to play cricket with Rahulbhai 
from Sewa 17 team  

Parents visiting the exhibition in Kilkaar 12: Annual 
Event of SIS Bhuj 

Structure completed for new 
cluster of four classrooms. 

Progress to the Multipurpose Hall and Swimming Pool 

Admin Hall Foundation 
Commenced 
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AUSTRALIA 

Melbourne: Nileshbhai Morker (E: nmorker@yahoo.com) and  Dineshbhai Varsani (E:varsani68@yahoo.com ) 

Shishukunj Melbourne was very actively engaged in the preparations of the play ñShabariò during the months 
preceding the final shows. Two shows were staged on 7th and 8th October, 2017 at the Knox Community Arts 
Centre. Right from preparing props and costumes, managing logistics, marketing, and many other aspects, all the 
baalako and karyakars were involved in different ways to make the shows successful.  
 
Apart from the highly successful stage-show, Shishukunj Melbourne had celebrated various Indian festivals. 
Raksha Bandhan was celebrated in August, 2017, where sisters made decorative rakhis for their brothers and 
brothers made beautiful cards for their sisters. Fathersôs Day was celebrated in the end of August, where many 
fun activities were organized to strengthen the bond between baalako and their fathers. A Rangoli making work-
shop was organized in October, where children tried their hand at making different kinds of beautiful rangolis to 
celebrate Diwali.  
 
On the last day of the term before Christmas holidays, a Mini Sports Day was organized at the Kendra. Many fun 
indoor and outdoor games were organized to play individually and in teams. It was a very energetic and fun filled 
day for all the baalako, karyakars and their families.  
 
For more updates about the Kendra, please visit their Facebook Page ï Shishukunj Melbourne.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
   

ñShabariò Team of Shishukunj Melbourne Mini Sports Day 

EUROPE 

London: See www.shishukunj.org.uk for more details 
Shishukunj London had organized the ñJeevan Ghadtar Shibirò for baalako aged 10 and above in August. The 
Shibir continued the fine tradition of exciting, challenging and thrilling activities, that enabled the baalako to 
develop important skills in leadership, teamwork and self-control. The Annual Raas Garba event was organized 
on 7th and 8th October, 2017, It was a colourful and energetic event with particular focus on learning different 
styles of dance! The baalako stole the show, taking centre stage as singers and musicians. Sewa Day was held 
on 7th January, 2018, where the baalako learnt about the importance of community in Sewa . The day culminat-
ed with a huge fair, where the baalako participated in a variety of stalls and fun activities. A total of Ã700 were 
raised for three charities, namely Livability, Age UK and Crisis.  
 
A team of 14 members went to India to visit various Shishukunj projects and centres from 16th to 31st Decem-
ber, 2017. They visited different institutions and schools in Bagasara, Bhuj and Bangalore, spent time with the 
baalako there and were able to understand closely how the charitable donations are utilized in these centres.  

Raas Garba Event Sewa Day in Shishukunj London 

mailto:nmorker@yahoo.com
mailto:varsani68@yahoo.com
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http://www.shishukunj.org.uk
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Sewa-17 Journey by Shishukunj London Baalako  

- Shared by Sahilbhai Dhanani 

It was in February 2017 that 14 members of Shishukunj London met to embark on a journey of a lifetime. Over 
the course of the year, the team prepared various activities and sessions about health, hygiene, studying, bullying, 
baalgeets, baalvartas and more in both English and Gujarati to be able to share their knowledge and experiences 
with the baalako in India. From 16th to 31st December, 2017, the baalako visited Bal Kelavani Mandir, Ba-
gasara, Shishukunj International School Bhuj, Shishukunj Mankuva, Happy Faces School and Dhanvantri School 
in Bhuj, Gram Swaraj Sangh Nilpar and Bhartiya Grameen Mahila Sangh, Bangalore. The team had a chance to 
interact with all the baalako in all these centres and thoroughly enjoyed the opportunity to meet their fellow bhaio 
and beno in India.  
 
This really was an incredible experience for each of the team members. They had to challenge themselves to 
deliver their sessions in Gujarati and also put themselves in situations that allowed them to improve on their 
weaknesses. Of their efforts and the bhaav that they showed, the Shishukunj family is extremely proud. 
 
This, however, was made so much easier by the love and respect received by each baalak and inspirational school 
heads that they were fortunate to have come across. The team certainly learned more from the people they 
came across over the 2 weeks compared what they were able to teach them! 
 
The main aims of the experience were to teach the baalako in India about health, hygiene and our values, for our 
team to appreciate all that they have in the UK and finally, for the team to see and understand first hand how our 
charitable donations are utilized abroad. 
 
Emphatically, this experience certainly met these aims and much much more. None of this would have been pos-
sible without all of those that had supported the team in the UK, the incredible coordination and organisation by 
the Shishukunj karyakars and SIF team in India and, of course, the invitations from all the institutions in India. 
 
Now that the team is back in the UK, the team hopes to share their experiences both with the baalako in 
Shishukunj and also externally so that one day others can also be inspired to follow in their footsteps and aim to 
make a difference in our world.  

Glimpses of the Sewa 17 team interacting with baalako of different centres - (clockwise from top left) Bagasara, Mankuva, 
Nilpar and Bangalore. 


